
Town of Farmington
Economic Development Committee

Meeting Minutes

November 4, 2014
Selectmen’s Chambers

356 Main Street

Joint Meeting of

Farmington Planning Board and Economic Development Committee

Tuesday,November 4,2014

Planning Board Members Present:             EDC Members Present:

Paul Parker,Chairman                        Gail Young,Chairman

Charles Doke,Secretary                      Elaine Aylard 

Glen Demers                                 Denise Roy-Palmer

Martin Laferte                              Joan Funk

Planning Board Members Absent:              EDC Members Absent: 

David Kestner,Vice Chairman                 Ann Titus,excused

Charlie King,BOS Rep.                       Jodi Connolly

Joshua Carlsen                              Bill Tsiros,excused 

                                            Brian St.Onge,BOS excused Others Present:

Kathy Menici,Director of Planning and Community Development

1.Call to Order:

Chairman Parker called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.

2.Pledge of Allegiance

3.Information Session regarding a proposed Rt.11/Rt.153 Tax Increment Finance District:

Planning Board Chairman Paul Parker gave a brief history of the Planning Board's involvement in a plan to increase commercial development in the Route 11-Route 153 area.Parker said they received a grant to hire an expert on TIF districts,Jack Mettee,who educated board members about the pros and cons of such a plan.Following a year and a half of meetings,education and discussion,Planners got on board with the plan and worked to develop the language for the warrant article which was presented to the Board of Selectmen for inclusion on the ballot at the March 2014 town meeting.The article failed to gain voter approval. Parker said Planners are fully committed to bringing the proposal back before the Selectmen to gain their approval to place the article on the ballot for the 2015 Town Meeting.

EDC Chairman Gail Young thanked planners for their efforts and said her members recently began learning about the Tax Increment Finance District and are looking to obtain more information so that they better understand the plan.

Planning Director Kathy Menici said the town received two grants from the NH Housing Finance Authority from a federal funds program through HUD.The funds are meant to help towns look at their basic needs and develop a process to address those needs.The first grant was used to hire Jeff Taylor and Assoc. to look at the Master Plan and review the accomplishments and conflicts to the plan.The consultants made recommendations on ways to ease the tax burden and suggested changes to the zoning,subdivision and site plan regulations.They also recommended the town support development in the Rt.11/Rt.153 area by extending the sewer lines to that area.Planners then requested Menici approach Selectmen for approval to apply for a grant to hire a consultant qualified to assist in implementing TIF districts.Two firms responded to the RFQ and Mettee and Associates was chosen to perform the work.During the 11 month process,planners and consultants looked at environmental issues,former gravel sites,financial alternatives and which areas have the most interest to potential new business owners.They found that the intersection of Routes

11 and 153 garnered the most interest,followed by Route 153 from the intersection to the Sarah Greenfield Business Park.They also determined the project would be more feasible if completed in two phases.Phase One would extend the sewer lines from the water treatment plant,past the Sarah Greenfield Business Park,ending at the intersection of Routes 11 and 153.Phase Two would include the portion of Route 11 that runs from New England Furniture to just beyond Paulson Road.

Both boards discussed the possible reasons the TIF warrant article failed to gain voter approval.Members suggested residents did not understand how the bond to extend the sewer lines would be paid,that the funds could only be used for the stated infrastructure in the district proposed,how the proposal would effect the tax rate and property values or that it would not give an unfair advantage to property owners in the TIF district. 

Members said they should also attempt to determine if Selectmen have unanswered questions or concerns.  

Menici said the most important task is to gain voter approval and set up the TIF account.This can be accomplished by submitting one warrant article with the entire proposal or by proposing individual articles for the TIF district,the development and infrastructure plan and the finance and revenue plans.Selectmen must submit the

article(s) in January for inclusion on the warrant next March she said.

Members then discussed the next steps in getting board members and other residents on board with the plan.Suggestions included joint meetings and presentations with other boards,presentations to town and school groups and organizations,informational mailers and newspaper articles,public hearings and a presentation at town meeting.

Menici said she would obtain the submission dates for warrant articles from the Town Clerk and review a proposal to choose two members from each board to represent their 

boards in TIF district discussions with the town's attorney.   

4.Adjournment:

Motion:(Laferte,second Doke)to adjourn the meeting passed 8-0 at 7:35 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Kathleen Magoon

Recording Secretary ___
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